
NEWS RELEASE –  from the FACC (Ferry Advisory Committee Chairs) 
Community Input for BC Ferries’ New Contract Term 
 
VICTORIA, 22 March 2007 –  Transportation Minister Kevin Falcon has agreed to give ferry-
dependent communities a voice in the setting of the upcoming term of service, in the contract 
between BC Ferries and the Province. 
 
The request was made by the Ferry Advisory Committee Chairs (FACC), based on concerns 
about fare increases of 30% to 65% already implemented since the new ferry system took effect. 
The FACC met with Minister Falcon on March 19. 
 
“We’re pleased the Minister recognizes the value of community suggestions for mitigating the 
impacts of further increases expected in the next four-year term,” says Tony Law of Hornby Island. 
 
The first five-year term of the Coastal Ferry Services Contract is nearing an end. The fare 
structure for the next four-year term is currently being determined. Fares are expected to increase 
further. Preliminary figures will be issued on March 31. 
 
This renegotiation is being conducted for the first time, as described in the Coastal Ferry Act. 
Currently it involves three parties. The BC Ferry Commissioner sets fare caps based on financial 
and operational information from BC Ferries, and on the size of the contribution decided by the 
BC Government. 
 
The communities are represented by Ferry Advisory Committees, which are set up for the routes 
serving Haida Gwaii to the Southern Gulf Islands that require support from the Province. 
 
Users of these routes were hit hard during the first term of the contract, with the double-digit 
increases in annual tariff hikes plus fuel surcharges. In the new contract term, the routes face the 
added requirement of moving toward a user-pay basis. 
 
The FACC will bring to the Minister suggestions for how the Province can contribute to keeping 
ferry service affordable while maintaining BC Ferries’ sustainability. 
 
“Ferries are an essential transportation link,” says John Sprungman of Cortes Island. “They are an 
integral part of British Columbia’s highway system. Coastal community viability and provincial 
tourism depend on ferries being affordable.” 
 
Ferry-dependent communities add to the economic well-being of British Columbia through 
tourism, resources and small business activity. They offer all British Columbians the means to 
enjoy the recreational, cultural and environmental features of the coast. 
 
Coastal Ferry Services Contract - Term Backgrounder at http://facc.gabriola.org/ 
 
FACC Contacts: 
Denman-Hornby, Tony Law ceec@telus.net 250-335-1155 
Bowen Island, Terry Cotter, tcotter2@telus.net  604-947-0843 
Quadra-Cortes, John Sprungman, sprungman@twincomm.ca 250-935-6332 
Thetis-Kuper, Ian Ralston, pas@pacificcoast.net 250-246-4774 
Gabriola Island, Andre Lemieux, andre.lemieux@shaw.ca 250-247-9889 
Gambier-Keats, Joyce Clegg, jaclegg@primesignal.com 604-886-2763 
North and Central Coast, Steve Smith, ssmith@cresthotel.bc.ca 250-624-1974 
Northern Sunshine Coast, Greg Aivazoff, histump@yahoo.ca 604-485-0045 
Saltspring Island, Bob Jones, 270ltd@saltspring.com 250-537-5514 
Southern Gulf Islands, Dave Dryer, innonpender@cablelan.net 250-629-3353 
Southern Sunshine Coast, Jakob Knaus, falconjk@telus.net 604 885 7793 
Sointula-Alert Bay, Jo Mrozewski, jo@runninglight.ca 250-974-9913 


